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· Community partners support addressing the concerning trend of relocating Aboriginal youth in care

· Please let Sarah know if you want to attend the demo of our new Volunteer and Donor Management software, DonorSnap

· We won $7,000 from Department of Justice Victim’s of Crime Week. We will use this money to create a lot of resources as they don’t all have to be distributed in that week.

· CARD Team (Community Action Resource Development Team) will be activated in the coming month or two. Please let Sarah know if you want to be on this team

· [bookmark: _GoBack]AGM is scheduled for June 5th, location TBD

Building Community Capacity Program
· New funding from the Department of Justice Victim’s Week Grant will support the creation of resources for this program.
Community Relationships
· The Community Issues sub-committee of the Lanark County Planning Council For Children, Youth and Families has agreed to draft an advocacy letter noting their concerns over the practice of relocating Aboriginal youth from remote communities who come into CAS care to our region. They have also agreed to ask the entire membership to draft similar letters.
· Our Joint Justice Eastern Region Network is also drafting a similar letter on behalf of all member organizations.
· In the meantime we have agreed to collaborative build local capacity to serve these specific youth appropriately. As such, we are working with staff from Tyendinaga and Akwesasne to develop training curriculum for group home staff as well as for our volunteer facilitators. The training portion of the May Monthly Facilitator’s Meeting will be Mark from Tyendenega.
· Platoon visits begin this week and continue into next week to cover all OPP members
Resource Development
· Watch for more activity in the Donor Prospecting and Corporate Engagement portions of our Operational Plan. Anyone interested in participating in the demo of our new DonorSnap software please let me know.
· I will have quite a bit more time available to dedicate to this as we hire a Finance Coordinator to take over much of the bookkeeping and finance-related duties
Other:
· New cohort of volunteer facilitators is scheduled for training in early May.
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